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I like these ideas nice start but I also think we need to have public
housing again. But not the public housing of old called " the
projects" but acguire nice well maintained and manicured apt
complexes just have the city and or county own them to ensure
affordability. Throwing money in subsidized housing without rent
control is a miss use of tax payer funds. Have a limit of equity
firm ownership and ban foreign ownership of single family and
multiple family residential properties.



